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Argynnis bellona.—Never very common.

Luploicla claudia.—Rare.

AMelitea pheton.—Rare ; very local.

Lheyciodes nycleis.—Very rare.

Plyciodes tharos.—Common in its various forms.

Phyciodes Batesii—Reported to have been not rare in this locality
twenty years ago. ‘Tryon Reakirt described it from types found at
Gloucester, N. J. We are not aware of its capture of late years, except
in two examples.

Grapta interrogationis.—Noderately common.

Grapia comma.—Not common.

Vanessa Antiopa.—Common.

Vanessa Milberti—Exceedingly rare.  Only two or three specimens
known to have been taken here.

Pyrameis atalantn.—Very common. In this locality Aze/anta gener-
ally feeds on false nettle, Bockmeria cylindrica.

LPyrameis Huntera.—Very common. Mr. E. M. Aaron has observed
a female laying her cggs on the Canada Thistle (Cirsiuwm Arvense), in

Fairmount Park.
(To be continued.)

THE ENTOMOLOGICAL CLUB OF THE A. A A.S.

The annual meeting of the Club will be held at Toronto in the room
of Section F., University of Toronto Building, beginning at 9 a. m. on
Wednesday, August 28th. Members of the Club are requested to register
at once upon arrival and obtain the Club badge. Those who intend to
contribute papers are requested to send the titles to the President, Mr.
James Fletcher, Government Experimental Farm, Ottawa, Ontario, or to
the Secretary, Dr. D. S. Kellicott, Buffalo, N. Y. It is expected that
there will be a large attendance and anespecially interesting series of
meetings.

The annual meeting of the Entomological Socicty of Ontario will be
held at London during the following week. It is to be hoped that many
of our visiting entomologists and associates will be present.



